Hand Delivered



Public Works

10 Peel Centre Dr.

Brampton, ON

peelregion.ca

tel: 905-791-7800

Suite B

L6T 4B9

July 5, 2024

NOTICE TO RESIDENTS

Maintenance work occurring near Springbank Meadows Park and Bruce Reynolds Park

Dear Resident,

You are receiving this letter as a neighbour of Springbank Meadows Park (former North Sheridan Landfill) and Bruce Reynolds Park (former Newman Landfill).

As closed landfill sites since 1980, Peel Region is responsible for the ongoing maintenance and monitoring of these properties to ensure they are in continuous state of good repair to meet high levels of safety standards and minimize environmental impacts.

As part of this important maintenance, Peel Region is currently conducting ground landscaping, including importing and grading earth fill, improvements to the perimeter ditch, and area seeding.

This work will continue through the summer months during periods of drier weather and will be completed by Fall 2024.

As with any significant landscaping, noise and heavy equipment use will be managed accordingly, and additional measures will be in place to ensure safe and efficient work is being performed and neighbourhood disturbance is limited as much as possible.

For any questions, please contact Peel Region at 905-791-9499 or wasteinquiry@peelregion.ca.

Thank you for your patience and understanding while this important work is undertaken.

Sincerely,

Tom McLenaghan Manager, Waste Infrastructure Waste Management Division

c.

Matt Mahoney, Councillor, Ward 8, City of Mississauga Kealy Dedman, Commissioner, Public Works, Region of Peel Norman Lee, Director, Waste Management, Region of Peel Al Dickens, Supervisor, Compliance and Landfill Monitoring and Maintenance Waste Management, Region of Peel

